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MESSAGE FROM THE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
Hello Fellow Lions, Lioness and Leos, 

I hope you are all enjoying this beautiful weather as the end of summer grows near.  Now starts my busy time 
visiting clubs plus going to Zone Socials and Anniversaries.  My first Cabinet meeting in August was phenomenal.  I want 
to thank you for all of your continuous support and enthusiasm.  There were 79 Lions & Lioness present – what an 
awesome turn out!  I look forward to the November Cabinet meeting and seeing many more new faces – come on out 
and join your fellow Lions and Lioness to make our District “ROARRRRRRRR”.  For those of you who missed it, we now 
have a Second Vice District Governor, Lion Dennis Cope of the Arendtsville Lions.  I want to personally thank Dennis for 
stepping up to join 1st VDG Kerry McKnight to make our District Leadership even stronger!!!  What a great feeling to 
have the leadership planned out for the next two years!  This year you will see some changes with the District Governor 
visits.  Since my wife is still working full-time, the VDG’s have offered to join me on some of the club visits.  I feel this will 
strengthen our District even more since the VDG’s will get to know the clubs way before they assume the DG position.   

  I also attended several of the Zone Meetings who have new Zone Chairs, in the last week.  I want to let all the 
new Zone Chairs know that I am honored and proud to have you all as part of my cabinet.  You have all gotten off to a 
fantastic start and I look forward to working with you this year.  A special thanks goes out to Lion Peck Freeland for 
holding a special Zone Chair training session at our Cabinet meeting which was well attended and a success!!!  Our new 
Zone leaders have been well informed and this will help to make them all successful. 

One of my main goals this year is to have everyone work together within the Zones and District.  In July, my 
home zone 1A decided that rather than a typical Zone Social they wanted to do something different.  The clubs within 
the Zone worked together and had a crab feed which was a success for the first one.  All the clubs participated.  As a 
group, we were able to donate over $1,300 to Leader Dog.  We serve is our motto.  Let’s continue to work together and 
remember that there is no “I” in Team.   Our Service Projects and Fundraisers are a great way to get your Zones to work 
together and to begin using the “Ask One + family” to invite others to help in the fun . I am very excited that we now 
have a committee for this years  District Project; eye testing for pre-school children.  Thank you Shirley Starner for 
stepping up to chair this project.   
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In September,  we are looking forward to attending our first USA Canada Forum, along with 1st VDG Kerry and 
Lioness Debbie and 2nd VDG Dennis.  We hope to see many of you there! 

Happy Fall to you all! 

Yours in Lionism and Friendship, 

DG John Griffie Jr 
District 14C 
 

MESSAGE FROM THE FIRST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

Lions, Lionesses, & Leos in 14C, 

After a fabulous trip to Michigan in August to visit Leader Dogs for the Blind, I'm proud to report that the donations that 
come from our District Clubs to help support the future of Leader Dog are being put to excellent use. The new Canine 
Development Center is well under construction. Our group was the first allowed inside for a sneak peek of the new 
facilities, not even their Board of Directors have been given a tour yet. In mid September, Lioness Deb & I are returning 
to Michigan to attend the USA/Canada Forum in Grand Rapids. I am looking forward to attending my first forum with 
those that are also going to be there from our district. Looks like there is a lot to learn. I wish to thank all of you that 
made it a point to met with me at the August Cabinet Meeting in New Oxford. It's rewarding working with each and 
everyone in District 14C! 

Yours in Lionism, 
1VDG Kerry McKnight 

 

 

MESSAGE FROM THE SECOND VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

Fellow Lions, Lioness, and Leos, 

I am excited to take on the challenge of Second Vice District Governor and honored to receive this appointment.  Lions 

Clubs International is an outstanding organization!  As Lions, we do so much good in our communities and throughout 

the world.  The vast majority of our work is done at the club level by dedicated Lions, working together to identify and 

address the needs of those who do not have the resources to do so on their own.  I am so proud to be a Lion and proud 

of what we do! 

I have learned that the majority of work that Lions do is at the club level, and the rewards of that service are 

tremendous.  But I can already see there is much more to appreciate and gain from Lions through service outside of 

one’s club.  Yes, that service requires some sacrifice, but just like at the club level, that sacrifice is rewarded with the 

satisfaction of helping other Lions and serving a broader community.  In order for Lions to thrive as an organization, it 

needs its members to identify leaders in their local clubs, encourage those leaders to expand their service outside of 

their individual clubs, and find ways to support them in their effort. 

So I am grateful to the members of the Arendtsville Lions for their endorsement and support as I begin this journey.  

Thank you to those of you who had enough confidence in my abilities to encourage me to accept this challenge.  I will do 

my best to meet your expectations in service to District 14-C. 

Dennis Cope 

2nd Vice District Governor 

dennis.cope@icloud.com 

717-357-3142 
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LIONS CLUB LNTERNATIONAL DISTRICT 14-C CABINET MEETING 
AUGUST 15, 2015 

OPENING - The first cabinet meeting for the 2015-16 Lions year was called to order by District Governor John Griffie. 
One verse of "America" led by Lion Gail Fridenvalds was sung, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance, and invocation given 
by PCC Gus Fridenvalds. 

Officers in Attendance: 
District Governor John Griffie, Jr.    Zone Chairman - 2A - Dan Brant 
1't Vice Governor Kerry McKnight    Zone Chairman - 2C - David Killius 
2nd Vice Governor Dennis Cope ***     Zone Chairman – 3A - Clarence "CR" Lloyd 
Secretary Bob Jacobs       Zone Chairman – 3B - Clair Starner 
Treasurer PDG Dean Smeltzer      Zone Chairman – 4B - Douglas Nace 
Zone Chairman - 1A - Clyde Griffie     Zone Chairman - 4C - Alan Diehl 
Zone Chairman - 18 - Dennis Cope     Honorary Comm. Rep. PDG Shirley Starner 

*** - Appointed by DG Griffie (see minutes below) 

Total Attendance - 79 Lions, Lionesses, and Guests 

District Governor John Griffie stated that the Roll Call of the Cabinet and all other attendees will be accomplished by the 
registration and sign in sheets. Protocol was established. Parliamentary Procedure were explained by PDG Dean 
Smeltzer. 

MINUTES - The minutes of the April 25, 2015, Cabinet meeting were approved on a motion by Zone Chair Clair Starner, 
seconded by Zone Chair David Killius. Motion Carried. 

FINANCIAL REPORT (BUDGET, BANKING, BONDING) - Presented by the District Treasurer PDG Dean Smeltzer. 
Treasurer PDG Dean Smeltzer reviewed the 2015-16 Budget. Zone Chair Dennis Cope made a motion, seconded by Zone 
Chair Doug Nace to approve the budget, as detailed. Motion Carried. The bank of record for the district will be 
Santander Bank (formerly Sovereign Bank). The bonding for the district will be CAN Surety Co, thru Gunn Mowery of 
Camp Hill. A motion to accept the Financial Report was made by PDG Shirley Starner, seconded by Zone Chair David 
Killius. Motion Carried. 

AUDIT COMMITTEE - The report of the Audit Committee was presented by PDG George Reisinger. The report was 
received. 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR REMARKS - District Governor John welcomed all Lions, Lionesses, and guests to the Cabinet 
meeting. Governor John is looking forward to starting his club visits. Governor John encouraged the clubs to utilize the 
Lions lnternational website. Governor John stressed reading and participating in lnternational President Yamada's theme 
for 2015-16 "Dignity, Harmony, and Humanity". Governor John said that the centennial theme is "Where There Is a 
Need, There ls a Lion". 

VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR REMARKS - Vice Governor Kerry encouraged the Lions, Lionesses, and Leos to be more 
active in their clubs. ln order to "succeed, you need to love it." 

INSTALIATION OF OFFICERS - PCC Gus Fridenvalds performed the installation of the Cabinet officers, Project 
Chairpersons, Administrative Chairpersons and related officers of the District. 
Lion Dave Eisenhart and Lion Don Hartzell of the Arendtsville Lions Club placed the name of Lion Dennis Cope in 
nomination for the position of 2nd Vice District Governor for Lions year 2015-16.  Zone Chair CR Lloyd closed the 
nominations. District Governor John Griffie appointed Lion Dennis to the position of 2nd Vice District Governor for 2015-
16. PCC Gus installed Lion Dennis as 2nd Vice District Governor. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

DISTRICT CONVENTION COMMITTEE - PDG George Reisinger. PDG George reported that the Convention 
made a profit of $10.73. PDG George thanked all the Lions/Lionesses who helped make the Convention a success. 

POINT CONTEST - PDG George Reisinger explained the 2015-76 Points contest. 
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LCIF - PDG Noah Krout presented some facts and figures concerning LCIF. PDG Noah said that he is available to 
clubs as a speaker to present the LCIF story. 

SIGHT CONSERVATION - PDG Shirley Starner asked all Lions/Lionesses to save Saturday, October t7, 2015, as 
Pennsylvania Lions Sight Conservation & Eye Research Day. 

BEACON LODGE - PDG Larry Bare thanked the Lions/Lionesses of District 14-Cfor their support of Beacon 
Lodge. Work weekend for 2016 is tentatively scheduled for April 8, 9, and 10, 2016. 

BEACON LODGE 500 - Lion Louanna Bare reported that the clubs of District 14-C collected $5,360.05 for 2OL4-
15. This was in addition to $3,030.00 in other donations. (This does not include donations sent directly to the camp) 

LEOS - Report was presented by Project Chair CR Lloyd. New Freedom Lions reported that they are sponsoring a 
Leo club that is expected to start meeting this school year. 

GMT - Report presented by Project Chair CR Lloyd. Meetings are held the second Saturday of each month at the 
Cross Keys Diner. All interested Lions/Lionesses are invited to attend the meetings. The next meeting is scheduled for 
September 12, 

IPDG LOIS MUNDORF - Governor John Griffie announced that IPDG Lois was in York Hospital but was expected 
to be released later in the day (Saturday, August 15). Governor John suggested that the Lions/Lionesses could send cards 
to IPDG Lois and PDG Cecil. 

BREAKOUT SESSIONS - Lion Peck Freeland led a session on the duties/responsibilities of Zone Chairmen. 
Concurrently, Lion Gail Buck and her Guide Dog Dutch gave a presentation on her experiences with Leader Dog. 
 

OLD BUSINESS: 
 

DISTRICT WEBSITE - District Governor John Griffie thanked PDG John Parker and Lion Clair Starner for their 
work setting up the new district website. 

NORTHEAST PA EYE BANK - Lion Clair Starner reported on the proposed structure changes affecting the NE PA 
Eye Bank. There is a meeting scheduled for August 19, at Harrisburg. Lion Clair encouraged all Lions/Lionesses to attend 
and to approve the proposed changes. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR GOALS - District Governor John presented his goals for 2O15-16. 

DISTRICT PROJECT - PDG Shirley Starner presented the District Project of acquiring camera(s) for evaluating 
eye problems in pre-school children. PDG Shirley said that she will be assisted by Lion Gail Fridenvalds (Adams County) 
and Gloria Hilsinger (Cumberland County). PDG Shirley is anticipating that 3 cameras should be purchased - one for each 
county. 

VOTING MEMBER - Governor John appointed PDG Shirley as a voting member of the District Cabinet. 

50-50 DRAWING & LClF DRAWING - Zone Chair Clyde Griffie held the 50-50 drawing, 5 $20 winners. 
PDG Noah Krout held the drawing for LCIF. 

NEXT CABINET MEETING - Saturday, Nov. 21, 2015. 9:30AM York Springs Fire Co., York Springs, PA. 

STATE COUNCII MEETING - PDG Shirley announced that the State Council Meeting will be held at the 
Grantville Holiday lnn, Oct. 27-30,20L6. Each club is asked to provide a basket (or equivalent) worth $50 for a drawing to 
help offset the costs of the meeting 

.CLOSING - PCC Gus Fridenvalds gave the benediction for the meeting. Lion Gail Fridenvalds led in the singing of 
"God Bless America". 

ADJOURNMENT - Zone Chair Clair Starner made a motion, seconded by Zone Chair CR Lloyd, to adjourn the meeting. 
 

Submitted by Lion Robert Jacobs, District 14-C Cabinet Secretary 
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CABINET MEETING AUGUST 15, 2015 
Happenings during the first Cabinet Meeting of the year held on August 15, 2015 

 

PCC Gus Fridenvalds installs District 

Governor, John Griffie; First Vice District 

Governor, Kerry McKnight and our newly 

appointed Second Vice District Governor, 

Dennis Cope.  This is the District’s first 

year to have all leadership positions 

filled.  “We Serve” 

 

 

 

 

First VDG, Kerry McKnight introduces 

Lion Gail Buck and Lion Dutch (Gail’s 

Leader Dog) from the New Freedom 

Lions Club, at the District Cabinet 

Meeting on August 15, 2015.  Lion Gail, 

spoke about her experience with Leader 

Dog.  Thank you Lion Gail and Dutch! 

 

 

 

PCC Gus Friedenvalds congratulates 

Cabinet Secretary Bob Jacobs after being 

installed.    Lion Bob is a member of the 

Spring Grove Lions where he serves as 

Treasurer.  Congrats Lion Bob and Thank 

You for your service to the District! 
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Past Zone Chair, Lion Peck Freeland provides 

a training seminar for the Zone Chairman 

during the Cabinet Meeting, August 15, 

2015.  Thanks Lion Peck for your wisdom 

and guidance! 

 

 

 

 

LIONS SUPPORT SPECIAL OLYMPICS 
Special Olympics Golf Tournament held Saturday August 22, at South Hills Golf Course in Hanover, PA.  PDG Noah and 
Lion Becky Krout were asked to be the Liaison’s for the Lions and Special Olympics.  They jumped to the call and 
contacted other Lions to help serve lunch for this event.  It was a beautiful day full of fun and fellowship.  Let us live the 
motto “We Serve”.  Congrats PDG Noah and Lion Becky on this exciting assignment. 

 

 

The opening ceremony at the 

event, York and Adams County, as 

well as other areas for Special 

Olympics were in attendance at this 

event.    Lion Carl Waldman from 

the Hanover Lions (far right corner) 

helped at the event. 

 

 

 

PDG Noah Krout & Lion Becky Krout (Jefferson 

Lions) coordinated this event as the Liaisons 

between the Lions and Special Olympics.  

Great Job PDG Noah and Lion Becky and 

Congratulations for being chosen to serve! 
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The Lions getting ready to serve lunch to 

some hungry golfers!  Lion Beck Krout 

(Jefferson Lions), Lion J.R. Deatrick (New 

Oxford Lions), DG John Griffie (New 

Oxford Lions) and PDG Shirley Starner 

(Weigelstown Lions).   

We also want to mention those that 

helped who are not pictured; thanks to 

Lion Michele Deatrick (New Oxford 

Lions), Lion Lisa Griffie (New Oxford 

Lions) and Lion Clair Starner 

(Weigelstown Lions). 

 

 

LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION (LCIF) 

RESPONDING TO HUMANITARIAN NEEDS 

Lions by way of LCIF: 

  We “Lions” Give Sight 

  We “Lions” support Youth 

  We “Lions” provide disaster relief 

  We “Lions” address Humanitarian needs 

 

Our Impact Last Year 

In fiscal year 2013-2014, we had a great impact in lives around the world through 538 grants totaling more than US$46 
million. Some of our accomplishments included: 

• 51,000 people helped through 154 disaster related grants 
• 10 million people helped through 188 humanitarian grants 
• 16 countries expanded Lions Quest through 37 Core 4 grants 
• 20 grants supported the vaccination of millions of children against measles and rubella 
• 47 SightFirst grants provided eye care services to more than 10 million people, improved 48 eye care facilities and/or 

trained 150 eye care professionals 
Lions Clubs of District 14-C invite me to one of your club meetings for a 20-30 minute presentation on LCIF.  Let me show 

you how LCIF help our District a few years ago and the many ways to donate to LCIF.  
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Contact: District 14-C LCIF Chairman 

PDG Noah Krout 

H (717) 225-4892 

kroutdeere@comcast.net 

 

http://www.lcif.org/EN/apply-for-a-grant/disaster.php
http://www.lcif.org/EN/apply-for-a-grant/standard.php
http://www.lcif.org/EN/apply-for-a-grant/core4.php
http://www.lcif.org/EN/our-work/humanitarian-efforts/measles.php
http://www.lcif.org/EN/apply-for-a-grant/sightfirst.php


2015 RESEARCH DAY  

PA LIONS SIGHT CONSERVATION & EYE RESEARCH FOUNDATION 

The Pennsylvania Lions Sight Conservation and Eye Research Foundation, Research Day, will be held in the University 

Conference Center at Penn State Medical Center in Hershey, PA., on Saturday, October 17, 2015. This is a unique 

opportunity to meet and greet researchers from across the State of Pennsylvania, who are doing cutting edge research 

to prevent/or overcome blindness. The Foundation only funds research that is being done here in the state. 80% of 

blindness is preventable or reversible. It is only through research that someday we will find a cure for blindness. A 

complimentary Breakfast starting at 8:00am is provided for all attendees, as well as a Luncheon following the 

presentations. The presentations begin at 9:00 am. Please consider taking the time to attend this function. It will be time 

well spent. 

PDG Shirley A. Starner, District Chairperson PLSCERF 
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NORTHEAST PENNSYLVANIA LIONS EYE BANK 
In accordance with Pennsylvania Law, after legal notice was provided to the membership, (82) Lions 
registered at the Wednesday, August 19th Lions membership meeting at the Best Western Premiere, 800 East 
Park Drive in Harrisburg for the Northeast Pennsylvania Lions Eye Bank, Inc. A quorum was established. The 
Membership (Lions members of Districts H, W, G, U, K, L, T, C & D) met and voted by secret ballot. The vote 
was overwhelming in favor (only 13 “no” votes) of moving forward consistent with the Plan of Asset Transfer 
of the Northeast Pennsylvania Lions Eye Bank, Inc. to SightLife which had been approved by the Board of 
Directors.  
The next steps are to have a formal contract signed between SightLife and the Eye Bank and then pursue and 
obtain approval from the Attorney General of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania and the Court of Common 
Pleas of Northampton County.  
Submitted by Lion Clair Starner, NEPLEB Board of Directors 

 

THE PENNSYLVANIA LIONS HEARING RESEARCH FOUNDATION 

CAN YOU HEAR ME NOW??? 

      

ONE PERSONS BEHAVIOR 
 

WITH HEARING LOSS        AFTER GETTING HELP  
     

WALKS WITH A SHUFFLE       WALKS CONFIDENTLY    
SITS IN A CORNER         LAUGHS & JOKES 
STANDS BENT OVER        ENJOYS CHILDREN 

 

CONTINUE TO COLLECT USED HEARING AIDS 
RAYMOND C. ROSNICK (Chair) 
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     PEACE POSTER CONTEST 

                   AND 

            ESSAY CONTEST 

                       “Share Peace” 

Lions of 14-C-now is the time to order your kits for the 

Peace Poster Contest for 2015-16. Order a kit online at: 

http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/planning-

projects/youth/peace-poster/index.php or call Club 

Supplies Sales at (630)571-5466 or 1-800-710-7822. 

Remember one kit per group such as Boy Scout or Girl 

Scout troops, baseball teams, Sunday school classes and 

most importantly, your children or grandchildren.  

“Peace, Love, and Understanding” Wei Jin Qian, 13 years 

old from China, sponsored by the Dulian Gao E Fu Lions 

Club        2014-15 Grand Prize Winner 

Lions Clubs around the world are, also, encouraged to 

sponsor students in the Lions International Essay Contest. 

This essay contest was created to offer an opportunity to 

visually impaired young people to express their feelings of 

peace. The theme of the 2015-16 International Essay 

Contest is “Share Peace.” Students who are visually impaired and who are ages 11, 12 or 13 on November 15, are 

eligible to participate. For the essay contest rules and application form, go online to: 

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/contests/essay-contest.php 

 

 

ANNUAL ART CONTEST FOR KIDS 

Each year, Lions Clubs around the world proudly sponsor the Lions International Peace Poster Contest in local school and 

youth groups. This art contest for kids encourages young people world wide to express their visions of peace. For more 

than 25 years, millions of children from nearly 100 countries have participated in the contest. 

The theme of the 2015-16 Peace Poster Contest is “Share Peace.” Students, ages 11, 12 or 13 on November 15, are 

eligible to participate. Last date to order a kit is October 1, 2015. http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-

center/planning-projects/youth/peace-poster/index.php 

Any questions, please contact Lion Patti Hullmann at hullmannt@aol.com or call 717-428-3659. 
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DECEASED MEMBERS 

Member Club 

MARLET E BORTNER SPRING GROVE LIONS 

  

NEW MEMBERS 
 

Member Club Sponsor 

JANICE L WITTLE SHILOH LIONS RUTH LEHR 

DOROTHY L CLARKE YORK DOWNTOWN LIONS THOMAS CLARKE 

DOROTHY L. POTTEIGER YORK DOWNTOWN LIONS LARRY POTTEIGER 
 

DIRECTORY CHANGES SEPTEMBER, 2015 
Page 10 – change District 14-D DG Kathy Ridder’s email address to:  eunice@ptd.net 

Page 12 – change District 14-T DG Salli Miller’s email address to: lionsalliamiller@gmail.com  (add an a between Salli 
and Miller) 

Page 14 - Change District Convention date from 2015 to 2016. 

Page 16 – Add: SECOND VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR / Dennis Cope (Jamie) / PO Box 514 / Arendtsville, PA. 17303  

Tel: 717-677-6283 Cell: 717-357-3142 / Email: dennis.cope@icloud.com / Arendtsville Lions Club 

Page 19 – change email address for Zone 4-C Chair Alan Diehl to aedelectric@comcast.net  

Page 27 – Add email address for Peace Poster Chair Patti Hullmann:  hullmannt@aol.com 

Page 38 - Apple City LEO Club - change Advisor Dennis Cope email address to:  dennis.cope@icloud.com 

Page 38 - Arendtsville Lions Club – change President Harriet Riley - delete the business phone number (717-637-9149) 

Page 42 – Change Dallastown Lions Secretary Ray Rebuck home and email address to: 
148 Furlong Way, RedLion, Pa. 17356   rgr501@comcast.net 

Page 47 – Change Hanover Lions Club President Telephone to:  410-336-1328 

Page 50 – Add email address for Kreutz Creek Valley Lions Secretary Bill Linnemans:   linnemansw@yahoo.com 

Page 53 – Change Mt. Holly Springs Lion President Judy Yaw’s email to: judyyaw1@yahoo.com 

Page 64 – Change York Downtown Lions Club meeting place from the Yorktowne Hotel to  
YMCA 90 N. Newberry St., York, PA  

Page 68 – Change District Governor’s Project Fund allocations 

Change Leader Dogs for the Blind from 15% to 20% 

Remove 5% donation to Northeast Pa Lions Eye Bank Endowment Fund  

Replace White Cane donation to Leader Dogs for the Blind. 

District Governor Visitation Changes Pages 72 & 73 

Change Carlisle Lions from November 24 to March 8 

Change York Downtown from February 9 to September 8 

Change Kreutz Creek Valley Lions & Lioness to September 2 at Hosses in East York.   

Remove September 23 & March 16 

Change Stewartstown Lioness from March 8 to February 9 

Page 74 – Under District Projects Heading remove Northeast Pa Lions Eye Bank 

11 

mailto:eunice@ptd.net
mailto:lionsalliamiller@gmail.com
dennis.cope@icloud.com%20
mailto:aedelectric@comcast.net
javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT1744_com_zimbra_email%22));
javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT2958_com_zimbra_email%22));
mailto:rgr501@comcast.net
javascript:window.top.ZmObjectManager.__doClickObject(document.getElementById(%22OBJ_PREFIX_DWT1745_com_zimbra_email%22));
mailto:judyyaw1@yahoo.com


UPCOMING LION EVENTS 
Mo. Day Event Location Contact Information 
Sep 11 Camp Hill Lions Dick Henry 

Memorial Golf Tournament 
Range End Golf Club REED ERNST 

 

Sep 11 York White Rose Lions Golf 
Tournament 

Honey Run Golf Club Zack Hilt Tel; (717) 817-5093 or 
Email: psuzb@comcast.net 

 Sep 17-

19 

USA/CANADA FORUM Grand Rapids, MI PDG Dennis Bell   Tel: (717) 732-4075 

Oct 17 Mason Dixon 85th 
Anniversary 

Delta Pizza 
533 Main St., Delta 

                              Virginia Buckingham  

                               Tel: (717) 456-7276 

 
Nov 21 Cabinet Meeting York Springs Fire Hall 

400 Main St., York Springs 
Club Secretary 

 

 

LIONS 1981 YORK FAIR NEWSPAPER ARTICLE 

 
Past Grand Tall Cedar N. Richard Gallatin approached Grand Tall Cedar Larry Potteiger about the York Fair's need of 
ticket takers.  Larry, also a Past District Governor of the Lions, informed him that possibly the Lions of York County might 
be able to take on the job.  He approached District Governor Bob Wise to assist him and they called a meeting of all the 
Lions Clubs of York County to ascertain interest.  They met at the Lincolnway Lions Clubhouse.  The result of the meeting 
was the acceptance of the job by sufficient clubs to accomplish the job. This year is the 35th Fair that the Lions will be 
working.                            Article submitted by PDG Larry Potteiger 
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BEACON LODGE - AUGUST 15, 2015 
BEACON LODGE HAS JUST FINISHED A VERY SUCCESSFUL CAMPING SEASON.  WE HAD A TOTAL OF 464 

CAMPERS, 377 ADULTS AND 87 CHILDREN.   

THIS YEAR "PROJECT NEW HOPE WAS STARTED. THIS PROGRAM IS FOR THE WOUNDED VETERANS OF 
PENNSYLVANIA. “NO MATTER WHICH ERA A SOLDIER SERVED, ALL PA DISABLED VETERANS AND THEIR FAMILIES ARE 
WELCOME.  WE HAD A TOTAL OF 68 VETERANS AND THEIR FAMILILES IN ATTENDANCE AT TWO 4 DAY CAMPING 
SESSIONS.  THERE WAS NO CHARGE TO THE VETERANS AND THEIR FAMILIES.  ALL EXPENSES WERE PAID BY INDIVIDUAL 
AND CORPORATE DONATIONS.  PROJECT NEW HOPE IS SUPPORTED BY THE "PA WOUNDED WARRIORS, INC. AND NOT 
AFFILICATED WITH "THE WOUNDED WARRIORS" PROGRAM YOU SEE BEING PROMOTED ON TV AND ASKING FOR 
DONATIONS. 

THE 2016 WISH LIST WILL BE PUBLISHED VERY SOON.  A COPY WILL BE PLACED IN THE DISTRICT GOVERNOR'S 
NEWSLETTER.  PLEASE CONTINUE TO SUPPORT THIS PROGRAM.  THE LIONS AND LIONESS CLUBS COLLECT THE ITEMS, 
AND LOUANNA AND I WILL TAKE THEM TO BEACON LODGE. 

PA LIONS APPRECIATION DAY WAS A GREAT SUCCESS, CHICKEN BBQ, RUBBER DUCK RACE (SORRY, NO 
WINNERS), PROGRAM BY THE CAMPERS, WHO ALWAYS DO A GREAT JOB.  THEY COME IN ON A SATURDAY AND HAVE 
AUDITIONS THAT EVENING FOR THE PROGRAM ON SUNDAY.  PLEASE TRY TO ATTEND THE 2016 "PLAD" ON JULY 17, 
2016.  INFORMATION WILL BE IN THE DG'S NEWSLETTER. 

UPDATE ON THE APPEARANCE AND UPDATING OF THE CAMP.  NEW MINIATURE GOLF, LOCATED AT THE UPPER 
END OF THE CHILDREN'S VILLAGE.  IT WAS HUGE SUCCESS.  NEW METAL ROOFS ON THE 2 BOWLING ALLEYS, TROUT 
POND STOCKED WITH 500 TROUT, AUTOMATIC OPENING DOORS ON THE ADULT VILLAGE DINING HALL.  THREE GAS 
POWERED GOLF CARTS REPLACED THE "OLD" BATTERY POWERED ONES WHICH DIED OF OLD AGE. 

THE BEACON LODGE WORK WEEKEND IS TENATIVELY PLANNED FOR APRIL 8, 9 AND 1O, 2016.  INFORMATION 
WILL AGAIN BE POSTED IN THE DG'S NEWSLETTER.  THIS IS A WEEKEND OF HARD WORK, FUN FOOD AND FELLOWSHIP.  
WE WILL BE GETTING THE CAMP READY FOR THE 2016 SEASON. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT OF BEACON LODGE, WITHOUT THE SUPPORT OF YOU AND LIONS AND LIONESS 
LIKE YOU THE CAMP WOULD NOT EXIST.  IF YOU ARE INTERESTED IN HAVING A PROGRAM PLEASE CONTACT 
LION/LIONESS LOUANNA, OR MYSELF FOR SCHEDULING A DATE. 

REMEMBER, BEACON LODGE IS YOUR CAMP.    Submitted by PDG Larry Bare 
 

BEACON LODGE "500 Club" 
BEACON LODGE THANKS YOU AND I PERSONALLY THANK YOU FOR THE GREAT RESPONSE TO BEACON LODGE 

FOR THE 2014-2015 CLUB YEAR. 

ON MY REQUEST FOR SUPPORT FOR THE "500 CLUB", I WAS ABLE TO SEND $5,360.05 TO BEACON LODGE.  

I ALSO RECEIVED $3,030.00 IN OTHER DONATIONS, INCLUDING $750.00 FOR THE "WISH LIST". THE RESPONSE TO THE 
WISH LIST WAS GREATLY APPRECIATED.  TOTAL DONATIONS FOR THE CAMP WAS $8,390.00.  THIS DOES NOT INCLUDE 
DONATIONS SENT DIRECTLY TO THE CAMP.   

I WILL BE MAILING REQUEST FOR "500 CLUB" CARDS BEFORE THE END OF THE MONTH.  AFTER TODAY I WILL 
HAVE THE NAMES AND ADDRESSES OF THE NEW CLUB SECRETARIES.  THIS MONEY GOES TO THE MAINTENANCE OF THE 
CAMP.   

AGAIN I THANK YOU FOR YOUR TREMENDOUS SUPPORT TO BEACON LODGE.  BEACON LODGE LOOKS FORWARD 
TO YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT. 

Submitted by LION/LIONESS LOUANNA BARE     
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Invites you to attend our 

85th Anniversary 

Buffet Style Dinner 

 Date: October 17, 2015      Location: Delta Pizza 

Time: 6:00pm—Until      Address: 533 Main St.    
                 Delta, Pa. 17314 

*  Entertainment & Door Prizes     ** Handicap Parking in rear 

**Cut along line & return bottom  

Club Name____________________________   Phone Number_______________  
Member Name_________________________    E-Mail_____________________ 
Address______________________ City ____________ State _____ Zip_____ 

Number Attending__________ X  $14.00 Total______________ 

Mail Reservations and Money to Virginia Buckingham: 

    Address: 553 Wise Rd, Delta, Pa 17314 

    Phone: 717 456-7276 

Reservations must be received by September 15. 2015 
 

 

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR “CHRISTMAS AT ROCKY RIDGE PARK” 
Looking for a new way to celebrate the Holiday season and meet people.  Invite your friends, family and neighbors to 
celebrate Christmas at Rocky Ridge County Park.  In its 32nd annual of operation, Christmas Magic – A Festival of Lights is 
nationally recognized as one of the Top 12 light shows.  Here is your chance to become a part of it.  

 York County Parks are looking for civic organizations to work at our Food stand at Christmas Magic – A Festival of Lights 
at Rocky Ridge County Park.  At our Food Stand we sell Brown’s Orchard cookies and apply cider, hot cocoa, water, 
popcorn, peanut cones and the cash register.   It takes a minimum of 6 people each night to do the duties.  Several more 
makes it easier and even can get a break to walk the trail.  All helpers get in free. 

The program runs from November 27 – December 31.  Hours we need volunteers is from 5:30 – 9:30 Monday through 
Friday and Saturday and Sunday from 4:30 – 9:30 p.m.  Interested members or groups can call York County Parks at 717-
840-7440 to register or contact Jeri Jones at JeriJones@yorkcountypa.gov or call 717-840-7226. 

 Also, should an organization like to decorate a live tree inside one of the buildings, contact Jeri Jones.   We supply the 6-
foot high tree and lights.  You supply the ornaments and an organizational sign to place on the tree or wall (No floor 
signs allowed).  The trees are decorated between November 20 – November 25.        
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CAMP HILL LIONS CLUB  

ELEVENTH ANNUAL 

DICK HENRY MEMORIAL GOLF TOURNAMENT 

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 11, 2015 

 

RANGE END GOLF CLUB 

8:30 AM SHOT GUN START 

  

ALL PROCEEDS DONATED TO THE LIONS INTERNATIONAL SIGHT PROGRAM AND 

THE  

HARRISBURG AREA JUNIOR GOLF ASSOCIATION 

  

FORMAT WILL BE A FOUR-PERSON SCRAMBLE 

FEE IS $65 PER PLAYER 

  

CHECKS FOR PLAYERS AND SPONSORS SHOULD BE MADE PAYABLE TO: 

 THE CAMP HILL LIONS CLUB AND MAILED TO: 

REED ERNST 

347 REGENT ST. 

CAMP HILL, PA 17011 

  

LUNCH WILL FOLLOW THE TOURNAMENT 
 

FIRST HOLE-IN-ONE ON 10TH HOLE WILL WIN A ONE YEAR LEASE ON A CAR  

PRIZES WILL BE AWARDED BASED ON NUMBER OF ENTRIES 

ENTRY DEADLINE IS SEPTEMBER 8, 2015 

INDIVIDUAL & TEAM ENTRIES ACCEPTED 
  

PLAYER 

 #1_______________________ADDRESS________________________PHONE___________ 

  

 #2_______________________ADDRESS________________________PHONE___________ 

  

 #3_______________________ADDRESS________________________PHONE___________ 

  

 #4_______________________ADDRESS________________________PHONE___________ 

   

SPONSORS REGISTRATION INFORMATION 

TEE OR GREEN SPONSOR FEE: $60.00 

COMPANY NAME OR SPONSOR:____________________________________________ 

 CONTACT AGENT/PHONE:________________________________________________ 
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BBQ EQUIPMENT FOR SALE BY WEIGELSTOWN LIONS CLUB 
 (2) Meadowcreek model BBQ144 barbeque grilling trailers.  Each has 4 pits with 36" x 48" stainless steel grates.   

 
 
Each trailer can hold 240# of 
chicken (approx. 50 
halves/grate).  Trailers have heavy 
duty covers, lights and 2" ball 
hitch.  Licensing is not required. 
 
 
 

 
 

Contact Lion Fred Wentzel @ 717-764-0029 for additional 
information.   
 
  

 

 

SPRING GROVE LIONS AWARD 23RD ANNUAL SCHOLARSHIP  

 

Scholarship chairman Lion Terry Lehr 

presented a plaque along with a $1000.00 

scholarship to this year's winner Danielle 

Paterson.  The scholarship is awarded to the 

area high school senior who submits the best 

essay describing 

how they will use their studies to advance 

the goals of Lionism.  Danielle is a 2015 

graduate of Spring Grove High School and is a 

member of the National Honor Society, the 

International Thespian Society and the Tri-M 

Music Honor Society.  She will be attending 

Messiah College this fall where she will be 

majoring in occupational therapy.  The club is 

proud to award Danielle its 23rd annual 

scholarship. 

Submitted by Lion Sam Sterner 
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SPRING GROVE LIONS AWARD 29TH MELVIN JONES FELLOWSHIP 

 

 

 

Acting president Lion Sam Sterner (right) 

presented the Melvin Jones 

Fellowship Award to Lion Dennis Wagner 

for his years of service to the club. 

The award includes a $1000 donation to 

the Lions Club International 

Foundation to support the Foundation's 

humanitarian efforts throughout the 

world. 

Submitted by Lion Sam Sterner 
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DISTRICT 14-C 
LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL 
JOHN GRIFFIE JR., DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

116 KOHLER MILL ROAD 

NEW OXFORD, PA 17350 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Tuesday 1st Pinchot Park Lions Thursday 1st East Prospect Lions Tuesday 3rd Upper Adams County Lions

Wednesday 2nd Kreutz Creek Valley Lions & Monday 5th Apple City LEOs Wednesday 4th Plainfield Lions

Lioness Tuesday 6th New Freedom Lions Monday 9th Dillsburg

Thursday 3rd Brogue Lions Thursday 8th Susquehanna Lions Tuesday 10th Newville Lions

Tuesday 8th Dallastown Lions & LEOs Tuesday 13th Arendtsville Lions Wednesday 11th White Rose Lions

Tuesday 8th York Downtown Monday 19th Camp Hill Lions Thursday 12th Eastgate Sunrise Lions

Thursday 10th East Pennsboro Lions Tuesday 20th Mechanicsburg Lions Tuesday 17th Fairfield Lions

Monday 14th Mason-Dixon Lions Wednesday 21st Fairview Wednesday 18th Hanover West Manheim

Tuesday 15th York Springs Lions Thursday 22nd Jacobus Lions & LEOs

Tuesday 22nd Jacksonville Monday 26th New Cumberland Lions

Thursday 24th Dover Lions & Lioness Tuesday 27th Cashtown

Monday 28th Mt. Rose Lions

2015-2016 VISITATION SCHEDULE

November 2015September 2015 October 2015


